
September 14, 2004 
 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Community Corrections Planning Council was called 
to order this 14th day of September, 2004, in the conference room of the Cleveland County 
Fairgrounds, 605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Dave Stockwell.  Roll was 
called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Dave Stockwell, Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Waldo Blanton, Member 
William C. Hetherington, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
Libba Smith, Member 
 
Vice-Chairman Melissa Houston and Member Tim Kuykendall were absent. 
 
Others present were:  David Williams, Tim Guinn, Carmen Jackson, Debbie Cox, Wayne 
Barnes, Julia Curry, Jennifer Creecy, Rhonda Peterson, Sonny Scott, Terri Paxson, and Steve 
Nelson. 
 
Chairman Stockwell asked if the Council was in compliance with the Open Meeting Act. 
Dorinda Harvey answered in the affirmative. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of August 10, 2004, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Waldo Blanton moved that the minutes be approved. Libba 
Smith seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Dave Stockwell, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Waldo 
Blanton, yes; William C. Hetherington, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Libba Smith, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Stockwell called for discussion, consideration, and/or action on the issuance of 
reimbursement by the Sheriff to DOC until the Council has determined legally how it is to be 
done. Chairman Stockwell addressed the issue that the contract the Sheriff has with DOC 
states reimbursement of $24.00 (for housing offenders) and that he was under the impression 
that state law said $30.00.  His question to Judge Hetherington is why do the Judges assess 
$30.00? 
Judge Hetherington stated that the Sheriff’s actual cost is more than that, but since the statute 
allows $30.00 that is what is assessed. 
Chairman Stockwell wanted to know what statute it was that allowed the $30.00. 
Sheriff’s Beggs says he doesn’t believe it say anything about a price in the statute; it talks 
about the Sheriff’s setting the price himself.  
Judge Hetherington stated that is the way it is pretty much done statewide, as far as he 
knows. Judge Hetherington thinks that the Council might need to ask Mike McDanel, 
Assistant District Attorney, for some assistance. 
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David Williams, Deputy Sheriff, had a cost analysis that had been furnished to DOJ 
(Department of Justice) showing the cost to house prisoners is in excess of $50.00. 
Chairman Stockwell will visit with Mike McDanel, Assistant District Attorney, for assistance 
in this matter. 
Carmen Jackson explained to the Council what is happening with the $6.00 difference that 
she is holding until told what to do. 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Leroy Krohmer, to table discussion, consideration, 
and/or action on the issuance of reimbursement by the Sheriff to DOC until the Council has 
determined legally how it is to be done. 
The vote was:  Dave Stockwell, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Waldo 
Blanton, yes; William C. Hetherington, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Libba Smith, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
William C. Hetherington moved, seconded by Waldo Blanton, to approve the review of the 
month of July bills. 
The vote was:  Dave Stockwell, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Waldo 
Blanton, yes; William C. Hetherington, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Libba Smith, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Dave Stockwell, to table discussion, consideration, 
and/or action to review the month of August bills, as the report was not complete. 
The vote was:  Dave Stockwell, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Waldo 
Blanton, yes; William C. Hetherington, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Libba Smith, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Stockwell called for the Review Status on Bench Warrant Executions and Arrest 
of Absconders. 
Jennifer Creecy stated that there were some new people on the AWOL list, but she does not 
think they will be there very long as warrants have been issued. 
 
Chairman Stockwell called for presentation on Status Report from Oklahoma Court Services, 
Inc., and Wayne Barnes.      
Julie Curry stated that there were six new cases, two successful closing and all is going well. 
Chairman Stockwell ask if the successful closings were by the Council’s definition or 
DOC’s? 
Jennifer Creecy stated that one was put on regular probation and the other is doing time in 
the county jail. 
Wayne Barnes has forty cases. 
 
Carmen Jackson stated that there was some extra money and the one thing that the Council 
hadn’t been paying for were the UA’s because the offenders pay their own, but when the 
offenders get in trouble and get sent back to prison, Oklahoma Court Services didn’t recoup 
their cost. So this was a good time for OCS to go back and see how much they had lost. (Mrs. 
Jackson had passed out a document showing the itemized services.)  Since this year there was 
extra money Ms. Jackson paid Oklahoma Court Services $484.00 for UA’s. 



Page 3 – Minutes – September 14, 2004 

Chairman Stockwell asked Julia Curry with Oklahoma Court Services if they were still using 
the patches and if they use the swabbing of the mouth. 
Ms. Curry stated that there were some problems with the swabs, one being that the swab will 
only test positive for marijuana within less than 48 hours after it is used, where in urine it 
will stay much longer.  It is very nice for home visit officers.  Ms. Curry stated that the 
clients pay for these and she thinks the price is $30.00. 
 
Carmen Jackson stated that the Clean Start Program is moving away from Oklahoma Court 
Services to NAIC and she wanted to thank Sonny Scott.  Instead of testing two days a week 
test will be done six days a week.   
 
Carmen Jackson stated that the Council talked about doing the pilot for mental health and she 
has talked to Dr. Irwin and negotiated cost. Dr. Irwin’s cost for evaluation is $200.00 that is 
for a one-hour session, but she is only going to charge the Council $150.00. She is doing 
$100.00 for every fifteen minutes for the medication compliance meeting and she is going to 
discount that for the Council to $80.00. Ms. Jackson went into detail of the number of visits 
that the clients will do and where the medication will come from. Discussion took place. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Dorinda Harvey seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Dave Stockwell, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Waldo 
Blanton, yes; William C. Hetherington, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Libba Smith, yes. 
Motion carried. 


